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Minnetonka Anchor Club
Minutes
Sunday, January 20, 2013
Board members present included: 
Mark Ambrosen, Amy Busch, Coleman Carter, Sandra Hibbard, Michelle Houser, Bob Houghton, and Dave Scouler
Also attending were: 
Ben Bartell, Dan Berve, Jon Leaf, Megan Brazeau, and Kellie Cripe
I. The meeting was called to order.
A quorum of the directors being present, the meeting proceeded with business. The meeting was called to order at the meeting room in Cub Foods Minnetonka at approximately 7:00 p. m.

II. Previous meeting minutes
The minutes from the October 14, 2012 meeting were reviewed; as there were no errors
or omissions, the minutes adopted and approved by the Board.
III. Aquatics Director Recap
Ben Bartell discussed the upcoming MMW Renovation.  The final bid came in under their minimum amount. Plan is to start construction mid March with an early fall finish. Ben and Aimee will attend meetings.   Club plans to deal with MMW closure were discussed. The club is working on multiple pool contingency plans, including possible practices at Oak Point and Aquajets in Eden Prairie.  The eight weeks during spring will be the biggest crunch time before school ends.  The club will not make a push for new swimmers to join and groups can expect to be sharing pool time.  
Ben Bartell mentioned the possibility of some upcoming internal reorganization with regards to learn to swim and lifeguard services. 
Dan Berve discussed the girls high school state swim meet.  He was able to work with Ted Shultz and found the district to be very supportive through the process.  They met with executive director of high school league and presented arguments about process.  The executive board responded that no changes are expected in the process.  Dan was very proud of the girls and how the handled the situation.  
Dan Berve discussed the recent changes in the state of MN Swimming.  By the end of 2012 there are over 9000 athletes in MN.   Since 2008 this increase is over 2000, and  4500 more swimmers than 8 years ago. The state system is currently built for around 7000 athletes at most.  Dan Berve is the chairperson of committee that organizes state meets and they are looking to open things up to give clubs more freedom to run meets differently to benefit more athletes.  MN now has  6 teams with numbers over 300 swimmers, including some teams with satellites.  There is a desire to try to move it toward a more free market system.  The committee is trying to put together a proposal to bring to the ASCA meeting.  
Ben Bartell discussed the desire for the club to be able to offer more intrasquad style meets instead of two day long meets.  This benefits the athletes with less events and more frequent competitions.  Ben shared a goal to have all swimmers feel they are valued and on a strong individual developmental path while also giving the balance that everyone is working hard toward a team goal.  The coaching staff is working to think outside the box for solutions. 
IV. Treasurer’s Report
Bob Houghton presented the following: 
Bank Account:  Currently have $68,000 in the bank going into 2013.  We added $36,000 to bank account in 2012. 
Swim-a-thon: We had a $ 48,000 net from the swimathon.  The passion of coaches and kids made it great.  The anchor club  donated $25,000 to district.  
Grants: We may want to look at offering more grants to swim club, learn to swim and high school teams if coaches see need. We earmarked $2000 for last year and only spent 10% of earmark.  
Endowment:  Time to start the conversation is between  50,000 to 100,000 in the bank.  We are at that point now.  
Stand Alone Facility:  Time to open discussion about a stand alone facility.  We need to gather a core group of people to start working on the process.  Look for people with experience in this area and check in every 3 months to get the process moving.  
Concessions:  A discussion was had if we should lift the limit of 24 days open and consider paying taxes for the whole year.  Bob was going to run the numbers to see how many days we would have to be open to make the difference.  
V. Committees: 
Operations
Mark Ambrosen discussed upcoming MRC changes will include: relays,individual high point and team high point champions.  There will be banners for teams and all medals.  MN Swimming is contracting for medals for 1st 2nd and 3rd, gold silver and bronze and we will use surplus medals for 4thu-8th.  Prediction is over 750 swimmers similar to 2011, in 2012 we had 650.  14 teams zoned to us, estimate was 525 but likely higher because of new state champ times.  Minnetonka prediction 200 - 225 or 250.  west express 100. 
Each team will only be allowed 3 entry relays per team per age group with no relay only swimmers.  There are 4 sites for the MRC: Rochester, Richfield, Edina, and Minnetonka, all ages including 15 and over at the MRC. The friday session has added an hour due to addition of  50 freestyle and relays to friday.  Exciting addition of “win it and you are in it” for each event - even if no state time achieved. 
Profit from time trials will decrease since new guidelines have been in place you must be within .5 seconds per 50 length to swim a time trial.  The price has been raised to $10 from $5. MSI raised meet fees and the extra goes to the club to counterbalance the loss of time trials.  There will be time trials offered every session
T-shirt vending we have added an extra 5% profit, keeping 25%.  Also added We Got Game Photography who have done the photos at state.  Will have both gyms, basketball has rescheduled.  
A request was made to donate money to order new velcro strips for meets, $40 a strip.  Decision was made to submit requests on form and vote online.  It is likely all strips will start to fail
New awards ceremony will be using laptop and award templates.  A wireless printer may be added to send results directly to awards table.  
Mark Ambrosen and Dan Berve discussed upcoming high school meet operation.  Ted Schultz  was consulted about podium for 6aa sectionals - should happen.  We may end up with both 6AA and 5AA next year for Wednesday through Saturday.  The plan is to start rotating boys and girls sectionals with Edina.  Others may throw in their hat otherwise the current plan is for girls at Edina and then boys at Minnetonka then to flip flop the following year. Wherever varsity sections is they request that true team sections also be held at the same pool. 
Dan Berve motioned to have anchor club give Camille Ostergren a thank you card for her years of service.  Motion was seconded by Kellie Cripe and approved unanimously.  
Discussion was had to find a replacement for Camille Ostergren as of March 2013.  Kristine clearly and Amy Houghton mentioned as possible replacements. 
Amy Busch provided a recap on the record board changes.  We switched companies because of red flags and are are going with the company that did the edina record board.  State records will be included on the board as well while using same space footprint.  The heading on the bottom is blue and will match the blue M.  Sample panels were passed around and viewed.  Everyone liked the new panel look.  The bid is for $5980 including state records and initial population of names.  This bid comes in $1200 less than first bid.  Additional panels  will cost $29 for individual and $36 for relays.  Discussion was had if it the board should read Donated by Minnetonka Anchor Club. 
Communications
Communications Report given by Sandra Hibbard and Kellie Cripe. 
End of Year Report: Discussed doing a yearly report for Anchor Club to help with brand positioning for anchor club and discuss the state of aquatics.  Topics to include: State of Aquatics for boys and girls high school, masters, learn to swim, lifeguard training, beach services and swim club. 
Panel Discussions:  Discussion about Anchor Club hosting a series of panel discussions or sponsored speakers.  Possible topics include swimming beyond high school panel, nutrition,
balancing school and swimming, club to high school transition, or a motivational speaker.  Hope to build it to a quarterly event.  Kellie Cripe will follow up with a small committee to organize first one. 
Events: End of summer party discussed.  Possibly look at St Louis Park Pool Rec Center.  
Development
Dave Scouler presented on upcoming meeting with Aimee, Ben and Dan plan to discuss possible fundraising for large pool this summer and form a committee to do so.
Michelle Houser presented on Swim-a-thon.  It will be on May 11th and the cost to the anchor club will be higher as we have no fee discounts this year.  No new benefits or additions to system just more expensive. Letter to be sent to ask for donations for incentives.  Will maintain the $100 per swimmer goal.  
Volunteer Coordination
Meagan Brazeau presented.   Will move forward with volunteer planning for the MRC and boys sectionals. 
VI. New Business
Jon Leaf presented.  Discussed the organizational bylaws.  Bylaws read one year leadership and we need to have an annual meeting in April with board elections.  Board members can remain the same we just need to have formal elections to be in accordance with by-laws. We can re-elect the board by motion.  Need a minimum of 7 and a maximum of 10 on the board.  No changes are needed in by laws, will add a formal election at yearly meeting. 
The next Board meeting is set for 14 April, 7:00 pm.
As no other business was before the meeting, the meeting was adjourned.
__________________________________________
President
__________________________________________
Secretary
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